
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
16 January 2019 
 
 
Fair Work Commission  
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011  
  

  

 By email:   amod@fwc.gov.au   

  

   

 
Your Honour  
  

4 Yearly Review of Modern Awards – Award Stage- Substantive Issues – AM2014/1; and  
4 Yearly Review of Modern Awards- Construction Awards- AM2016/23 

  
HIA refers to the Statement dated 24 December 2018 (Statement)1 with attached 2019 provisional timetable 
(provisional timetable), and the Directions issued in relation to AM2016/23 dated 15 January 2019 
(Directions).  
  
At paragraph 10 of the Statement the Commission has invited interested parties to provide further comment 
in relation to the provisional timetable.  
 

The provisional timetable has listed AM2016/23 for hearing on 4 March 2019, with the further Directions 

confirming the matter for hearing on the 4 and 5 March 2019. HIA is not opposed to the hearing dates as per 

the provisional timetable and the Directions. 

 

HIA would like to draw the Commissions attention to an outstanding claim relating to payment of wages.  

 

HIA’s claim relates to the frequency of payment of wages under the Building and Construction Onsite Award 

2010 (Onsite Award), and is detailed in HIA correspondences to the Commission dated 2 and 16 December 

2016, and 28 September 2018.  HIA understands that this claim is to be considered by the Full Bench in 

AM2016/8. 

 

HIA notes the Commission may wish to further contemplate this outstanding claim in the finalisation of 

timetabling for 2019 matters.  

 

Yours sincerely  
HOUSING INDUSTRY ASSOCIATION LIMITED  

  

  

 
Melissa Adler 
Executive Director- Industrial Relations and Legal Services  
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